Loudoun County School’ Board
Leesbung, Virginia

Attn.: Mr. Emerick
Gentlemens

At the reguler Parent-Teachers Association meeting of the Hillshoro

- school which was held on Friday, Sept. 18, 1953, it was unsnimously
suggested that the School Board reconsider their action on the

new school bus route which they established for this school. Ve
refer to the new schedule on Route 690. This action was taken due
to the long hours which have been imnosed on the children who live on
the the other routes of the seme bus, #9.

The P.-T.A. would like the School Board to consider the recommendation
that the route be chenged, not to include Route 278, but thst the bus
should go down mo 690, pick up the children, then beck up and turn
around and return to Hillsboro. In this wsy, the route will be
shortened but will include all children who live one mile beyond the
school. Also, in this wsy, the length of the school dey for children
who live in HNeersville will be extended by & shortar neriod of time.

Your promot attention to this metter will be eporecisted.
Sincerely,

—° Grece F. Beber, Sedy.

Ceptember 21, 1952

Route 1
Purcellville, Va.



